SAFETY AND CLAIMS MANAGEMENT
ANALYST: MIRANDA LESKINEN

	
	
	Expenditures
	
	Revenues
	
	FTEs
	
	TLTs

	2019-2020 Revised Budget
	
	$77,838,148
	
	$57,392,000
	
	50.0
	
	0.0

	2021-2022 Base Budget Adjust.
	
	$333,289
	
	$500,000
	
	0.0
	
	0.0

	2021-2022 Decision Packages
	
	($3,037,887)
	
	$3,446,185
	
	(4.0) 
	
	0.0

	2021-2022 Proposed Budget
	
	$75,134,000
	
	$61,359,000
	
	46.0
	
	0.0

	% Change from prior biennium
	
	(3.5%)
	
	
	
	  
	
	

	Dec. Pkg. as % of prior biennium
	
	(4.0%)
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Major Revenue Sources: Central rates billed on budgeted positions.

	Base Budget Assumptions: Base budget adjustments include removal of one-time changes, annualizations of supplemental changes, and updated personnel budgets to 2021-2022 rates.



DESCRIPTION

Safety and Claims Management oversees the County’s self-insured workers’ compensation and employee safety programs. Employer-paid Industrial Insurance rates support the self-insured workers’ compensation programs paid through the Safety & Claims Internal Service Fund. Agencies pay hourly rates assessed on budgeted labor. The County hires an actuary to develop claim expenditure and reserve projections, upon which the departmental Industrial Insurance rates are established

SUMMARY OF PROPOSED BUDGET AND CHANGES

Safety and Claims Management is proposed to decrease by 3.5% largely to adjusting claim expenditure accounts to align with the most recent actuarial forecast. Additionally, there are 4 FTE positions, and a corresponding $1.3 million, proposed for removal in the Safety and Claims budget to meet target reductions. These positions include a Claims Manager, a Nurse Case Manager, a Safety and Health Professional, and a Labor Relations Representative.

KEY ISSUES

[bookmark: _GoBack]ISSUE 1 – POSSIBLE OPERATIONAL IMPACT OF POSITION REDUCTIONS

The proposed 2021-2022 budget for Safety and Claims includes removal of 4 FTEs and $1.3 Million in order to meet target reductions. It should be noted that for the Safety and Health Professional and the Labor Relations Representative positions proposed for removal that these reductions could result in operational impacts. According to executive staff, the workload for the Safety and Health Professional position will be absorbed by existing staff, but the reduction could result in delayed responses to incidents such as asbestos exposures, COVID-19 outbreaks, or other incidents in King County facilities.  Regarding the Labor Relations Representative position, executive staff indicate that the workload will also be absorbed by existing staff. However, as further indicated, this staff oversee leaves across the county, which has become more challenging during the pandemic, and the reduction could lead to delays in response times and customer service.







